OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION TITLE- 12JDA14 JDA-N AWS outage for AWS pump dive
COORDINATION DATE- 13 July 2012
PROJECT- John Day Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- ASAP.  This is a short notice for emergency time critical dive.
Description of the problem- The John Day North Fish Ladder (JDA-N) Auxiliary Water System (AWS) consists of 6 pumps, all of which are being replaced under contract 10-C-0039. The contract required 4 pumps to be operational by NFL water up in early March and the remaining two by early September. The contractor was able to commission 4 pumps by the March date, but several pumps experienced failures related to the lower bearings soon after commissioning. At this time, there are currently 3 of the 4 required pumps on line at the JDA-N AWS, which is adequate to meet ESA criteria, but only by a small margin. Because of this, the JDA-N is currently operating in a fairly high risk situation; if one of the 3 pumps goes down, 2 pumps will only be able to meet criteria most or part of the time at current water elevations.

The contractor has not been able to make the remaining 3 of 6 pumps operational due to either a lower bearing design issue or out-of-tolerance conditions of re-used equipment, including the outer barrel, or a combination of these two issues. The design issue is being pursued by the contractor's design sub but definitive analysis is not expected to be provided until the end of July or early Aug. In the meantime, to mitigate the high risk situation that the JD NFL is currently operating under with only 3 pumps operational, the contractor has been directed to address any out-of-tolerance issues on site and put a 4th pump into service as soon as possible.

In order to make a 4th pump operational, the lower bearing that has been installed in pump #6, which has not been tested, does not have the electrical infrastructure in place, and is not currently operational, must be made available for use in pump #1, which is the pump targeted as the fourth to be operational. In order to remove the pump #6 bearing, that pump unit must be dewatered.  To do this, divers must clear the sill so that the headgate can make a seal. If this dive can happen in an expedited manner, the contractor will be able to have the 4th pump operational by late July.  

In summary, the reason this dive is critical is that it is a necessary component to get a 4th JDA-N AWS pump online to alleviate our current high risk operation status with respect to ESA criteria.  Expediting this dive does not pose a high risk to life and safety for the following reasons:

1) A dive plan was approved and a dive was successfully performed for this same action in the same pump chamber in the March timeframe earlier this year. The old dive plan can be readily revised to account for any changes in current conditions and/or dive team/equipment.

2) The same subcontractor, Advanced American Diving, that performed the last sill clearing dive at pump 6 would be performing this upcoming dive. It is likely that the dive team would be the same or similar to that previously used.

3) The dive is not technically demanding and is of a short duration (on the order of 0.5 hours).  Current District dive safety requirements identify that any time a diving operation deviates from the normative 20-day planning window, the Commander must give permission to conduct said diving operations outside of established timeframes. 

Type of outage required- AWS fish pumps will be off for about three hours (includes time to hang clearances, the dive, and returning the pumps to service).
Impact on facility operation- JDA-N will not have AWS flow.  Spill will NOT change for this dive.
Dates of impacts/repairs- Currently scheduled for 18 July beginning at 1000.
Length of time for repairs- Three hours (including clearances).
Expected impacts on fish passage- 
Downstream migrating salmonids (adults and juveniles)- no expected impact since spill will not change.

Upstream migrating adults-  JDA-S will remain in service and in FPP criteria.  The dive has been scheduled to correspond with a lull in fish passage (based on diel fish passage information).  This should help reduce impacts to fish entering the fishway.  Fish passage data is summarized for 2006 – 2011 below.
Table 1.  15-20 July Fish Counts for years 2006 – 2011.
	
	Chinook
	Steelhead
	
	

	Year 
	Adult 
	Jack
	Clipped 
	Unclipped
	Sockeye
	Pink

	2011 JDA-N
2011 JDA-S
	1813

2987
	614

1520
	951

1076
	935

1341
	6305

6964
	0

0

	2010 JDA-N

2010 JDA-S
	1474

1512
	320

541
	4042

5141
	4021

4900
	2286

2979
	0

0

	2009 JDA-N

2009 JDA-S
	1093

1829
	713

1225
	3789

2282
	2605

1608
	1648

1731
	0

0

	2008 JDA-N

2008 JDA-S
	1543

2365
	242

381
	2237

4090
	1678

3352
	1389

1067
	2

0

	2007 JDA-N

2007 JDA-S
	342
1758
	144
813
	747
1314
	480
924
	327
446
	0
0

	2006 JDA-N

2006 JDA-S
	1145
2831
	91
175
	1266
1039
	906
721
	546
557
	0
0


Comments from agencies

NWP Construction- 

While I would not characterize this dive as an emergency (there are no life/safety issues), it is a time critical dive.  We are pursuing this dive to mitigate risk related to meeting ESA criteria.  We have 3 pumps running, which is the minimum required to meet criteria.  If one goes down, we will likely go out of criteria.  This dive is a necessary component of bringing on-line a 4th pump.

We have an accepted dive plan in place at this time.

This dive was not anticipated until mid-week last week, which is why a waiver to the 20 day dive plan review period was sought from the Commander.

For more specific info, see attached draft waiver memo.

John Easton, PE 

Senior Proj Engr/Dpty Chf, Const Brch

(541) 374-5455 Bonneville Resident Office

(503) 267-2006 cell

NOAA Fisheries-

-----Original Message-----
From: Gary Fredricks [mailto:gary.fredricks@noaa.gov] 
Sent: Tuesday, July 17, 2012 1:19 PM
To: Mackey, Tammy M NWP
Subject: Re: FPOM: heads up JDA-N AWS dive

Tammy,  A short outage that needs to be done.  The 1000 start will give fish a chance to move into the ladders in the morning.  No concerns.  
Thanks,  Gary

CRTIFC- -----Original Message-----
From: Tom Lorz [mailto:lort@critfc.org] 
Sent: Saturday, July 21, 2012 9:24 PM
To: Mackey, Tammy M NWP
Subject: Re: FPOM: Official Coordination- 12JDA14 JDA-N AWS dive (UNCLASSIFIED)

Thanks for the heads up, but I feel this needs more discussion at the next FPOM.  I need to understand why this was considered an emergency dive, given that they plan to do an ROV inspection shortly, and this is completely an inadequate amount of time to provide meaningful input.  If this is truely an emergency lets set up a phone call and deal with this, or take it to TMT where most of the regional parties are represented.  If this is truely an emergency than this is the process I would expect us to take.  This is the second time this season we have had issues like this.  We need to do something about cleaning up this process.  tom lorz

Final results-
The fish pumps were off between 1300 and 1540, within the three hour estimated outage.  I did not get the times for the dive itself, probably about 1.5 hours.  Everything went smoothly after the initial delay due to barge traffic, and Pump #6 will be dewatered and the clearance in place on Thursday.

Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

503-961-5733 
Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

